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Dear Ms. House and Ms. Tulk-Lane: 
 
Thank you for your letter of October 28, 2021, congratulating me on my appointment as 
Minister of Labour. I appreciate your kind words of encouragement and support. 
 
I am proud to serve Canadians in this role and am delighted to accept the challenges 
and responsibilities ahead of me. I am committed to implementing the Government’s 
plan to create a stronger framework for economic growth that ensures every Canadian 
has a fair and equal chance at success.  
 
I also look forward to working with my colleagues and provincial and territorial 
counterparts, various industries and labour organizations to help working Canadians get 
ahead by making this country an even better and safer place to work. 
 
Please accept my best wishes. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
The Honourable Seamus O’Regan Jr., P.C., M.P. 
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